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Meeting: December 15, 2020, Virtual Meeting due to coronavirus restrictions
Members Present:   
Patricia Hussey – Chair - Video

Patricia Gallagher – Vice Chair - Video
Ruth Bandler – Secretary - Video
Clayton Austin – Treasurer - Video
Carol Caputo - Video
Sharon Chang - Phone

Molly Grimsley –Video

Kelly Herman - Phone
Steve Latourette - Video
Mary Lechter - Video
Jessica Russo Revand - Video
Jeff Seffens - Video

Members Absent, Excused:
Deborah Dillard

Melissa Grow

Members Absent, Unexcused:
None

Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Visitors:

None
Guests:

Roy Burgess – former Commissioner, CFBA - Video
Randolph (Rand) Lytton – former Commissioner and GMU - Video
Jo Ormesher – former Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Pat Hussey called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
Dedications to Jeff Seffens

- Several tributes were given by members and guests in honor of Jeff Seffens’ last commission meeting.

Approval of Minutes for November 2020 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget Update – Clayton Austin, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Clayton summarized the budget status and contributions update.
Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Megan provided information about events that the commission sponsored, updates to the OTHPS calendar, and the City’s new email system.

Business Update – Pat Hussey
· Public Art Committee (PAC) – Carol Caputo (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Carol said she visited the recently placed Galaxy Piano.  She tried to play it, but it needs to dry out from the heavy rain.
· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Sharon asked the members to let her know of any schools in the area which might have City of Fairfax-residing students, so she can make such schools aware of the competition.

· Sharon asked Megan to post the competition announcement on the COA website and Facebook page immediately.  Megan said that will happen right after Christmas.

· Sharon made the following 3 motions:
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the name change from Literary Committee to “Language Arts 123 Committee.”
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve allocation of requested funding for Language Arts competition prizes as noted in the December committee report.
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the Guidelines for 2021 Language Arts Competition as noted in the December committee report, with the provision that judging details and a conflict of interest statement will be added.
Action: Sharon asked the members to let her know of any schools in the area which might have City of Fairfax-residing students, so she can make such schools aware of the competition.
· Governance Update and Next Steps – Pat Hussey (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat H reminded the commissioners to complete the remaining information for the CoA Manual by the January meeting, i.e., committee and individual roles and responsibilities.  She also asked the committee chairs to let her know their schedule availability for a phone call to discuss the documents.
Action: Commissioners should send Pat H their committee and individual roles and responsibilities documents for the CoA Manual by the January meeting.  Committee chairs should also let Pat H know their schedule availability for a phone call to discuss the documents.
· Performances, Events and Venues Committee – Melissa Grow (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Some members asked for clarification of the scope of this committee.  Pat G, in Melissa’s absence, explained that this committee is to be an umbrella group to track events that aren’t managed by another committee.

· Pat G made the following motion for Melissa:

- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the name change from Performance Steering Committee to “Performances, Events and Venues Committee.”
New/Old Business

· Commissioner Membership Update – Pat Hussey

· Pat H made the following motion to switch her membership category.  This gives the commission two openings – 1) business member, 2) resident member (replacement for Jeff after he resigns at the end of the year).
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the change of Pat Hussey’s commission position from business member to resident member.
· PRAB Report – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat G summarized her report.
· CFBA Report – Ruth Bandler

· Ruth announced that CFBA large and small ensembles worked remotely to record a Virtual Holiday Concert as a gift to the City.  Megan announced the various places the link will be available, including our own website and Facebook pages.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 pm.
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